May 22, 2008
The Honorable Gloria Negrete McLeod, Chair

Senate Committee on Local Government

State Capitol, Room 5046

Sacramento CA 95814

Dear Senator Negrete McLeod:

SB 1124 (Committee on Local Government)

Local Government Omnibus Act of 2006, as amended 5/1/08
SUPPORT
The members of the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors Legislative Committee of the California Association of Clerks and Election Officials (CACEO) wish to thank you and the other members of the Senate Committee on Local Government for authoring SB 1124, this year’s Local Government Omnibus Act.  We further wish to express our strong support for SB 1124, as amended May 2, 2008.

SB 1124 contains a provision that would amend Government Code Section 50022.6 to delete the redundant requirement that the clerk of the legislative body maintain a supply of copies of statutes adopted by the agency.  Section 50022.6 already requires at least one copy of a local code, including statutes and compilations of county codes, be filed and maintained in the office of the clerk of the legislative body.  Typically, the clerk makes such codes available to the public in electronic form, and they are often published in book form.  SB 1124 would conform Section 50022.6 to modern practice.
Again, we thank you for your committee’s annual contribution to governmental efficiency.  If you should require any additional information regarding our position on SEB 1124, please call John McKibben at (213) 974-1466.






Very truly yours,






Matthew Siverling






Legislative Advocate
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Each Member and consultant
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